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NEWSLETTER EDITOR
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Please send all information for the newsletter to Colleen Woodcock at ashland@net66.com 
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by the end of each month.
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New Champion
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Award Information Due!
Any eligible member that has put an "AKC Conformation Championship" title

on a dog since Labor Day of last year should send their information directly to

Colleen Woodcock no later than Sept 4th.

at:   ashland@net66.com 

Eligibility Requirement -

Members must be the owner or co-owner of the dog and the dog must reside

with the member.

Members must have attended at least 5 meetings during the last year.

(working at each show counts as 1 each)

Awards are given for AKC Conformation Champions only

Please send the following information:

Registered name of dog

Call name

Breed

Date finished

Kennel club member receiving the award

Fun Night at the Training Building!

There will a “Fun Night” on Wed., Aug 29th at the training building with sign-up beginning at 6:30pm and the rings starting at aproxamately 7:00pm. We will be running this like a fun match where breeds will be called in the ring as they are at an AKC Conformation show. Puppies will be judged separately from adults. There will be a $5.00 entry per class to be taken that night. Classes offered will be Puppy 3-6, 6-9, 9-12 and Adults.  We will also offer a "For Exhibition Only" class for those dogs who are Champions or retirees that just want to get out and have some fun! (this class is not eligible for awards) Jr. Showmanship classes will also be offered.  Watch for the flyer on the CIKC Class Info email list soon!
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July Meeting was a Member’s Picnic

Tuesday, July 10,  2012, members from CIKC met at the Monticello Forest Preserve Park

in Monticello, IL for a picnic under the pavilion. 

 CIKC provided delicious Chester’s Fried Chicken while members outdid themselves by bringing side dishes and desserts that were wonderful!   The weather that evening was one of the best we have had this summer so we truly enjoyed visiting the evening away. The consensus from those present was extremely favorable to hold another social gathering again sometime.
CIKC Website
http://champaignillinoiskc.com
Members, please send your picture brags from past and present years to Colleen at ashland@net66.com
~ Website Committee

Summer Conformation Classes

The Summer Conformation classes for the 

Champaign Illinois Kennel Club began on Wed. July 11th, 2012 at the Dog Training Club of Champaign-Urbana.

There will be 6 weeks of lessons; the dates are to be as follows:

July 11th, 18th, 25th, Aug 1st, 8th, and 15th 

(we now meet in Ring 1 on the North end near the kitchen)

Classes are as follows:
6:45pm- Beginning/Novice Conformation – For New handlers, puppies and/or dogs just starting conformation showing. This class may move at a slower pace and will cover stacking, gaiting, and general presentation of the show dog.
7:30pm- Advanced Conformation – Open to all handlers with prior experience. This class will focus on ring procedures and practice perfecting ring skills.
Drop-ins will only be allowed in the 7:30pm. class unless prier arrangements have been made with the class coordinator during this session.

Drop-in fee - $10.00 per hour per person.

Please Note- Use your discretion if weather is a question. Closings will be announced on WCIA TV, CIKC on Facebook, DTCCU on Twitter (If the Dog Training Club Classes are canceled…we are not holding classes either)
Please bring an updated copy of your dog's vaccination record including proof of rabies with you on the first night of class to be kept in our files.
Dress comfortably with good “running” shoes. You may want to bring water for your dog also.
For enrollment & information Contact: 

Colleen Woodcock at: ashland@net66.com   

Please Remember: 

*All participants and their guests are expected to follow the guidelines set forth 

by both clubs at all times while on the grounds.

*It is required that all participants pick up after their dogs. Use only the areas marked for this purpose.  Equipment is available on the grounds along with a proper outside disposal area.  If clean-up is needed inside the building, please dispose of all solid waste outside in the disposal area.

*Remember that humane treatment of your dogs is imperative at all times, but especially while on club grounds.    

*Bitches in season are not allowed to participate. Please contact the class coordinator if you are unable to attend due to your female coming in season.  Beginning handlers are encouraged to come and watch.

*Also remember that Handicapped Parking areas are only for those with the correct parking passes properly displayed.

Puppy Social Time!

We are beginning a new ring time for class members to bring their younger puppies for a time of interaction with people and other puppies and to acclimate to sounds and activities found in and around dog shows. 

Members are asked to be sure their puppies have the appropriate vaccinations to be out in public and to be an active part of this group social process.  There will be appropriate areas set up according to size and abilities.

We are asking for  $5 per person bringing puppy/puppies into the ring and that there be at least 1 person for every 4 puppies working at one time. For more information and to sign up for ring time please contact Colleen at ashland@net66.com 
     **Legislation Information**

Legislative Update –Study Materials, Comment As You Deem Appropriate Before August 15. Period for Submitting Comments and Signing Petition Extended.

CIKC members attended a public information meeting held on July 3 in Champaign to discuss the proposed regulations regarding “Retail Pet Stores and Licensing Exemptions” under consideration by the US Department of Agriculture (USDA)/Animal Plant Health and Inspection Service (APHIS). The regulations appear to the AKC and to many others to go beyond the scope suggested by the title of the regulations.   The AKC continues to release statements about these proposed revisions.  The USDA extended the comment period, seemingly because of the volume of public interest that has emerged about the proposed changes to the regulations.  

Local resident, dog enthusiast, and Illinois Federation of Dog Clubs and Owners (FDCO) member, Jean Fisher, reports that it is very important for those who have not yet submitted comments to the USDA/APHIS site or signed the AKC petition to make time to do so.  She reports that although there has been a large number of responses from AKC members and other dog owners, the HSUS and others have also rallied large numbers of supporters for these regulations.  The HSUS and allies may have gathered more comments in support of the proposed changes than have those who have expressed concerns about the scope and content of some of the proposed changes.

It seems, therefore, that although dog enthusiasts are all busy with their lives and caring for their dogs and other pets, it remains necessary to make comments on these matters.  

The link to submit comments to APHIS is:
http://www.regulations.gov/#!documentDetail;D=APHIS-2011-0003-0001.  The online system allows only about 20 minutes for entering your comments before you are rejected from the system. It has been suggested that you compose your comments elsewhere and then paste them into the box.  Responders are advised to be polite and use facts and personal experiences with your breed and your participation in the fancy and dog activities. You may wish to highlight specific aspects of the regulations that most concern you.  

You may also access this government site by studying material posted on the AKC site and proceed from the AKC to the government pages.  Here is that AKC link http://www.akc.org/news/index.cfm?article_id=4697.Also, this is the link to the AKC online petition http://www.akc.org/petition/.

Comments excerpted from AKC Chairperson Alan Kaiter, July 2012 Chairman’s Report
Study the participants in any American Kennel Club event – conformation, companion, or performance – and you’ll witness the shared agenda for success that exists between exhibitors and their dogs. It is a commitment to work together to achieve something that could not be achieved individually….. Sometimes it is to stand up for our rights; sometimes it is to do the right thing.
Today we are faced with potential USDA regulations that will seriously impede, if not eliminate, a large number of Fancy breeders as well as endanger a number of low-number breeds we are trying so hard to preserve. Our efforts to effectively comment on the APHIS proposed regulations….have taken on a life of their own with thousands of concerned members of the Fancy submitting their comments. In addition, the AKC petition in support of the numerous comments made by the AKC Government Relations team has recorded more than 50,000 signatures.
You may pose questions to the AKC about its position on these proposed regulations.  In addition, Jean Fisher will be another resource to provide you with up-to-date information and comments.  Her email is jeanniefisher@hotmail.com.
Submitted by Cynthia Nichols, legislative liaison
cdnichiols@consolidated.net
>< BRAGS >< 


Bedlington Terrier, Ch. Stony Lake Champaign Kisses earned her Grand Champion Title, owned by Kristine and Lindsey Mullen

Del Dahl's Toy Poodle, Karamba Out Of The Dark, won a point at each of the DeKalb shows with Matt Hoagland handling.  She was also WB for two points at the Milwaukee Poodle Club show.

Wire Fox Terrier, White Heath Freedom's Banner, received a 4pt major, BOW, at South Haven, MS on 7/14/12.  Owned by Jan Wever
FROM OUR CLASSES……


On Sunday July 29, at the Waukesha Kennel Club Show under judge Mrs. Lynne Harwood, Miniature Pincher,  "Rocky", Ch Shenanigans Eye Of The Tiger, took BOB over a large entry of 10 specials.  He was handled by Paul while Lana was home caring for puppies.

~Paul & Lana Wasser 
CONGRATULATION TO ALL!
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Club Calendar 2011-2012





October:  Regular Business Meeting 


November:  Working Program 


December: No Regular meeting (Club Member Christmas Party at the Taylor’s)


January: No Regular Meeting (Board meeting if needed)


February: No Reg. Meeting, Westminster 


March: Regular Business Meeting (Show)


April: Regular Business Meeting (Show)


April: Show grounds prep Wed before show


April 26, 27, 28, and 29, 2012 Progress City   Cluster Shows with CIKC on the 26th & 28th.


May: Regular Meeting


June: Program Meeting


July: Social Event (picnic at Monticello) 


August: Regular Business Meeting (Show 


Report)


September: Annual Meeting (Election of 


Officers, no guests)











Cluster News





A Cluster Meeting is scheduled for Monday, Aug 13th. 6:30pm at Richland Community College.


























August Meeting


       


     The Regular CIKC meeting this month will be held Tues. Aug 14th at Za’s Italian Restaurant located at 1905 N Neil St., at the Market Place Mall. Dinner at 6:30pm. The meeting will begin at 7:00pm


 All those with interest in our club are invited to attend!
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